
Board of Stewards 

March 14, 2024 

The board met at 7:00 pm in Bldg 2 with the following members present:  David Wilmoth, Bren Feutz, Roger Fulp, 
Julia Wax, Rhonda Norris, David Griffith, Tom Scholl, Sandy Murray, Linda Folger, Diane Brooks, Regina Harrison, 
Paul Williams. 

Chairman David opened the meeting with the lighting of the Christ candle, devotion from Upper Room Disciplines 
from Philippians 2:5-11. Obedience, and humility, and even our death leads to salvation.                                            

LOVING:  Pastor Kevin and Denise healing. Charles Teachey and Ed Salmons, Butch Bennett for test. Tom's friend 
Jay for bladder cancer and removal of bladder and prostate. Thanksgiving for the Saving Grace class conclusion. 
John Freshwater. 

Minutes from February were approved. 

Learning: It was mentioned that all missions within the church, like ZOE, should be reporting to the Mission 
committee.  

Leading:  Trustees are recommending tightening up insurance requirements for outside contractors. Linda will firm 
up policies with minimum requirements, which include having insurance.  Linda made a motion for a policy to be 
written, which requires that the contractors of the church have insurance. Any exceptions will be brought before 
this board for approval. Consensus passed this motion. The plan moves forward to sell the bus.  The sinkhole 
repair bid has been accepted and will be implemented. The projectors for building 3 need to have drop-down rods, 
but the project is still under the agreed amount. 

 Finance: Sandy said things are on track. Questions concerning percentages were addressed.      

Childcare: All is on track 

Forms:  Being worked on by Andrea. 

Backpack Buddies: Missions reported that the church paid $12,000 on apples last year, and it was not included in 
their budget. Missions only had a $11,000 budget. It was not approved by the Mission committee but was paid out 
by the church. George Gardner is the church's point of contact. The problem is that only the committee chair 
should approve these purchases. David will follow up with Tammy Taylor and Carolyn Amdahl on how they want to 
proceed with this ministry. 

Pastors: Regina mentioned a lady in serious need that 2 other churches refused to help. We have members 
already stepping up to assist her. Regina just wanted to mention how our church is showing this community that 
we are a caring, loving, generous church. 

Next meeting is May 9th in this room 33 at 7:00 pm. 

Regina closed the meeting in prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Recording Secretary Bren Feutz 


